

## Region VIII SCHOOLS DIVISION OF TACLOBAN CITY

04 May 2023

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. <u>249</u>, s. 2023

## RESUMPTION OF CANTEEN OPERATIONS IN ALL PUBLIC ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOLS OF SDO TACLOBAN CITY

To: Public Schools District Supervisors
Public Elementary School Heads
Division DRRM Officer
Public Elementary School DRRM Coordinators
All Others Concerned

- 1. In reference to the attached Division Memorandum No. 563, s. 2022 title "SDO Tacloban City's Prevention, Mitigation, and Control Measures to Combat Cholera" dated October 27, 2022, the Schools Division of Tacloban City through its Disaster Risk Reduction and Management Service hereby allows the resumption of canteen operations in all public elementary and secondary schools of SDO Tacloban City.
- All canteen operators must prioritize the health and sanitation in the food and beverages preparation to ensure the safety of all learners, teachers, and other personnel.
- 3. All School Heads are hereby enjoined to monitor in your respective schools the compliance of canteen operators on the health and safety protocols.
- 4. For concerns and queries, you may contact the **SDO Tacloban City Disaster Risk Reduction and Management Service** through the Division DRRM, Safety and Health Officer II/Fire Safe Marshal CRISVILL M. VILLAMOR at 09085564721 or email at crisvill.villamor@deped.gov.ph.
- 5. For immediate wide dissemination and appropriate action.

JUDELLA R LUMPAS ELD, CESO Y Schools Division Superintendent

/cmvillamor2020

Dala Times

Schools Division of Tacloban, Brgy 54,Real Street, Tacloban City Telephone Number: 053-832-9204 Email address: sdatas[obansity@ginail.com 2:11